Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 11, 2015
1:00pm – 3:07pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Greer, B. Stanley, R. Smith, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, A. Hovannesian
1) Approval of minutes for January 28, 2015 – Approved as distributed 
2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs

· Dr. Stanton stated that Paul Fish from Wolfram Technologies will be giving a free presentation about Mathematica on February 23, 2015 in JB-391 from 2:40-3:40 pm.
· Dr. Voigt announced that two programs have had GE waivers approved to drop their total units to below 190. 

· Dr. Dixon stated that Dr. Maynard contacted him regarding offering more courses out at the Palm Desert Campus. He asked if any other chairs were contacted. Dr. Maynard had also contacted the computer science and health science chairs regarding the same topic.
b. Announcements from administration

· The next strategic planning Town Hall meeting will take place Tuesday, March 10, 2015 at 9:00am and will most likely be held in the SMSU Event Center. 

· Reminder that equipment requests are to be submitted to the dean, copied to Dr. Williams and Ms. Smith, by this Friday, February 13, 2015. 
· The dean forwarded information on the Steps Ahead program. She asked the chairs to circulate the information to faculty members and students who might be interested in the program.
· It was announced at the recent faculty senate meeting that there will be an open forum for the strategic planning working groups to share what they have been working on before the next town hall meeting. The open forum will be held on February 25, 2015 at 3:00 pm.
· The Chancellor’s Office will be offering another course re-design institute to help improve student success. Participating faculty members will receive one course of reassigned time and monetary support for travel. 
· The dean reminded the chairs that they should provide the name of a faculty representative for Transfer Day to Dr. Hovannesian by February 20, 2015.
· Office 365 – The University has opted to convert from Microsoft Exchange to Office 365. Physics is being used as a “test case” before rolling it out within CNS. Dr. Dixon indicated that there are several issues that have arisen during the test phase. The dean cautioned that other departments should not convert until the issues have been resolved. A discussion followed.
· ITS provided the department ASCs with new guidelines regarding SOTE exceptions. The dean noted that the guidelines have not yet been formally approved and that as such this new process may not be implemented for this quarter. A brief discussion followed. 

· The dean reminded chairs to be sure that faculty members know that the syllabus template uploaded on Taskstream is not a required template. It is simply an example that combines the information from the Faculty Senate syllabus policy, the information in the emails sent out by the Associate Provost for Academic Programs, and assessment items, that faculty may use if they choose to do so.
· Concur is a new online travel program that the University will be using. It is scheduled to go live between March 9 and March 16, 2015.
3) Discussion Items:

a. PDC (Dean Brown-Welty) – Canceled. She will reschedule to attend a future chairs meeting.
b. Development Update (Duke Graham) – No report.
c. Assessment/student success update (Dr. Hovannesian) – Dr. Hovannesian announced the following:
i. Assessment – Fall measures should be uploaded into Taskstream (www.TaskStream.com). She is scheduling meetings with assessment coordinators, chairs, faculty members and staff regarding any issues related to assessment upload, program goal identification, accreditation, etc.
ii. Advising – There are 17 student peer advisors who are crossed trained. We have three advising centers: PAC 1, PAC 2 and HPAC. EAB campaigns are being run for pre-nursing, and Bio-PreMed.
iii. PAES Scholars – Dr. Hovannesian met with 55 of the 66 PAES Scholars for this winter quarter. Of the 66 scholars, 6 of them fell below the required 3.5 cumulative GPA requirement in fall, 2014. Three of them were first time freshmen. All six students must meet with Dr. Hovannesian and a professional advisor to keep them on track. The PAES Scholars shared their SOAR registration concerns at the recent meeting. It has been determined that the out of pocket cost for CNS student expenses is $92.84.

iv. Campus Events – Transfer Day will be held on February 28, 2015 from 9:50am – 10:35am. There will be a PAES Scholar recruitment event on April 25, 2015. The transfer SOAR dates are as follows: May 9, 16, 30, June 13, 24 and July 8, 2015 (2-5pm?). The Open House will be held on October 24, 2015.
d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams announced that he sent out the winter 2015 census data last week. Priority registration for spring 2015 begins on February 15, 2015. Fall schedule build begins on March 2, 2015.
e. Assistant Dean – The dean made revisions to the job description based on the feedback she received. She sent out the revised copy and asked the chairs to review the updated version and give her additional feedback if necessary.
f. Search committee training – The dean asked the chairs if they had any feedback on the Phase I and Phase II proposals sent out by Lori Caruthers-Collins. A brief discussion followed.  
g. Lecturer evaluation form – The dean handed out a draft of the form that was created by the CFA and then modified for local use. Dr. Rizzo said that the faculty affairs committee and faculty senate have not seen the draft yet. A discussion followed.
h. Enrollment management – Dr. Williams logged into PeopleSoft and demonstrated how to run a variety of different queries that provided information about students enrolled in courses for which they did not meet the pre-requisite.
i. Sites for student housing – The dean announced that she recently attended a meeting regarding three proposed sites on campus for more student housing. Two of the proposed sites are close to the existing student housing. The third proposed site is between the biology building and the College of Education. The chairs agreed that this latter space should be used for a future academic building.

j. Summer 2015 – The college commitment for Transfer SOAR is from 2-4pm. The freshmen SOAR dates are as follows: July 20 and 21, 22 and 23, 27 and 28, 29 and 30, August 3 and 4, 5 and 6, 10 and 11, 2015. All SOAR days are a two day event. August 3 and 4, and 5 and 6 are the only overnight SOAR dates. The college sessions will be on the 2nd day from 2-3pm. The students will then register at 3pm.  Dr. Williams also reminded the chairs that there is a goal to increase summer enrollment (headcount) by 10%.  Summer fees will be charged by unit and financial aid will be available for qualifying students. Financial Aid is working on posting summer information on their website. Summer advising begins on April 27, 2015 and summer registration is from May 4 to May 20, 2015. Students can go to www.summer.csusb.edu for more information.
k. Budget – The dean announced that it is not yet known whether there will be a budget request process this year but that departments should submit requests for new space and space renovations. 

4) Other: 
Ms. Smith announced that the new faculty contract states that part-time faculty may be assigned to 16 WTUs as of July 1, 2014. The challenge that remains is that the process/paperwork we have in place only allows for paying for 15 WTUs per quarter.  Discussions are ongoing about the process to be used to pay for the 16th unit.  She did remind the chairs that entitlement will not exceed the 45 WTUs per year.
